Oldham County Fire Instructors Association

Meeting Minutes
22 February 2023
LFRD Station 2

Departments Represented and Current Elected Positions
	Ballardsville
	C. Vinup
	Vice President - Coggeshall

	LaGrange 
	K. Thompson
	President & Treasurer –Thompson, 

	OCEMS
	Not Present
	

	Pewee Valley
	Not Present
	

	South Oldham 
	M. Nelson
	Secretary - Nelson

	Westport
	A. Stark
	

	Chief’s Representative 
	Chief Fante & Chief Blakely


Current elected officers expire june of 2023
Other Persons Present & Organization Represented: None.
Call to order:  at 08:10 by Thompson
Minutes: 1st by Stark, 2nd by Thompson, unanimous approval. 
Financial Report: 1st by Chief Fante, 2nd by Stark Account balance of $40,809.87. Thompson stated that he still has a few dues checks to deposit. The advertising bill for facebook was due and Thompson paid with his personal credit card because that is linked to his other facebook advertising accounts for work. Facebook will not allow different payment methods. The invoice has been uploaded to the drive account. A check was made out to Thompson for the invoice amount of $749.75.
OCFIA Recruit Class: The recruit class will start this Saturday at 09:00 at PVFD Station 1. Wiggins will be teaching health and wellness and their exercise program for the duration of the class. 
Discussion by Stark on OCFIA purchasing the 10 lb. mace needed for recruit class. No one present objected to the idea, no motion was made. General consensus was to see how the program went this year and we continue to do this type of physical fitness program again next year then OCFIA will purchase them and loan them out to students. 

Nelson has uploaded all class dates and location to the training calendar. All Training Officers need to go into the calendar and adjust the class location and items students need to bring with them to each class. The syllabus has been reviewed by all with no changes made. 

Nelson will contact SFRT Instructor to schedule the Wildland awareness class and the Flashover class. 
Motion made by Chief Fante and 2nd by Nelson for OCFIA to pay $20 to produce the student binders. Text books for class have been provided by the Kentucky Fire Commission and they will be handed out the first night of training. 
OCFIA Calendar of Classes: The NFA class went well this past weekend. 
Quarterly live fire training will start on March 6th. ALL students must sign-up. Thompson currently has 3 or 4 spots that are still open. He will contact neighboring department/counties to see if they want to send anyone to the burn. 

Enrollment is open for the April 22nd and 23rd NFA Perspectives in Thinking class. The link can be found on the county wide training calendar. 

Chief Fante lead discussion on hosting a county wide Hazardous Materials Technician class. Stark would be able to teach the class. Training Officers will check with their membership to get an idea of approximately how many students would be attending to see if there is enough of a need to offer the class. Report back next meeting. 

Long Range Planning: Chief Blakely and Chief Fante reported that the SOG’s for the RTF are completed and will go for final approval at the next Chief’s meeting. They also presented an example of the body armor that will be purchased by all county departments. Once they get dates for initial training OCFIA will be responsible for scheduling those dates. We are planning on a Thursday, Friday, and Saturday dates, 8 hours each. 
Old Business: Not that the weather has cleared Chief Fante will get with his contact to trim trees up around the training center fence. 
New Business: After a three-year stoppage on LG&E training at the East End Operations “Gas City” training center, training will resume for the fire departments this year. Nelson presented open dates for all departments to sign up for classes. The Chief’s will finalize a plan for district coverage during these trainings. Nelson will report those dates to the LG&E representative to get them scheduled. 
Discussion on making adjustments to the car fire prop gas regulator and checking the propane tank level. Thompson will do this in the coming weeks when we have a warm weekend. 
Recruitment & Retention: The banners are completed and ready to be displayed. Thompson will work with each department R&R representative to get them placed. The drive-in movie theater will be showing the firefighter recruiting add all summer. A list of dates was sent out for events this year at the drive-in theater for fire departments to conduct recruitment. The next date is April 29th for the touch a truck event. 
Department Reports: LFRD now has their volunteer night staffing program up and running. This program focuses on getting personnel to commit to make all responses on the nights that they are signed up for. 
Motion to Adjourn: at 08:55 1st by Nelson, 2nd by Fante, unanimous approval. 
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